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Clerk to the Council:
Tina Wormley
Tel: 0113 289 3624
Email: clerk@thorp-arch.org.uk

Chairman:
Cllr Nicola Midgley

LLth tuly 2ozz

Dear Mr Riordan

Thorp Arch Parish Council request that you undertake a community governance review on the
number of councillors in the parish.

We currently have 5 councillors and there are additional homes being built within the parish - 25

have been completed for over a year and a further 119 will be completed by August 2022 with many
new residents already having moved in.

Our neighbouring parish of Walton is much smaller and they have 7 councillors. We request an

increase of l which we would hope to fillfrorp the new housing developments.
This request has been discussed at our meeting of 1lth April2O22 and allthe councillors agree to this
request.

Yours sincerely
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councilloffiogi"y, Steve O'Loughlin, lan Grainger, Amy Surtees, David Hartley

Thorp Arch Parish Council


